
CITY OF LONG BEACH
COUNCIL CHAMBER, 1:00 PM

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2006
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND 
FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Rae Gabelich, Chair
Gary DeLong, Vice Chair
Suja Lowenthal, Member

FINISHED AGENDA & MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER
see media

At 1:03 P.M., Chair Gabelich called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL
see media

Gabelich and LowenthalCouncilmembers 
Present:

DeLongCouncilmembers 
Absent:

Also present:  Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten; Zoning Officer Carolyne Bihn; Director 
of Financial Management Michael Killebrew; Business Services Officer Jim Goodin; and 
City Clerk Specialist Gloria Harper.

see media

1. 06-0429 Recommendation to discuss Sidewalk Vending in Public Right-of-Way.

A motion was made by Member S. Lowenthal, seconded by Chair 
Gabelich, to approve recommendation to request staff to report 
back to the committee in 90 days, with suggestions for outlining a 
half mile distance between vendors, size restrictions, safety 
elements of street vending, the set back for street visibility, the 
amount of money generated from street vending in 2005; and the 
cost to provide an additional staff person on weekends to 
assess Sidewalk Vending in Public Right-of-Way.  The motion 
carried by the following vote:

Yes: 2 - Gabelich and Lowenthal

Absent: 1 - DeLong
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Business Services Officer Jim Goodin gave a staff report 

Chair Gabelich, and Councilmember S. Lowenthal, along with Business Services Officer, 
Jim Goodin, Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten, Director of Financial Management 
Michael Killebrew, and Zoning Officer Carolyn Bihn held a discussion regarding the item, 
which included concerns that existing businesses had, properly licensed vendors and 
zoning requirements.  

Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Zoning Officer Carolyne Bihn spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Councilmember S. Lowenthal spoke. 

Business Services Officer Jim Goodin spoke. 

Councilmember S. Lowenthal spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten spoke. 

Business Services Officer Jim Goodin spoke. 

Councilmember S. Lowenthal spoke. 

Councilwoman Gabelich spoke. 

Financial Management Director Michael Killebrew spoke. 

Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten spoke. 

Zoning Officer Carolyne Bihn spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Business Services Officer Jim Goodin spoke. 

A dialogue ensued between Chair Gabelich and Business Services Officer Jim Goodin 
regarding the purchase of business licenses and zoning requirements. 

Zoning Officer Carolyne Bihn spoke. 
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Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Zoning Officer Carolyne Bihn spoke. 

Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Councilmember S. Lowenthal spoke. 

Financial Management Director Michael Killebrew spoke. 

Chair Gabelich spoke. 

Business Services Officer Jim Goodin spoke.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Members of the public are invited to address the Committee.
see media

No members of the public addressed the committee at this time.

ADJOURNMENT
see media

Deputy City Attorney Lisa Malmsten introduced Lori Conway, new Attorney with the City 
Attorney’s Office.  

At 1:51 P.M., there being no objection, Chair Gabelich declared the meeting adjourned.
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